
Friday 11th
October

Dear parents/carers and students,

How much do you know about our amazing Sixth Form College?

If your child is still in Key Stage 3 you may not have given much thought to their post-16 choice of
college yet. Hopefully if your child is now in Key Stage 4 this is firmly on your radar and you are
starting to discuss their plans with them. Whichever camp you are in, we would like to remind you
about the excellent Angmering Sixth Form College which shares our site and most of our staff!

The Sixth Form is now under the leadership of Mrs Knox who has ambitious plans to further develop
the breadth and depth of both the curriculum and extra-curricular offer. She is very keen to spread
her vision and we are holding an Open Evening for the Sixth Form on Thursday 24th October
between 4:30 and 7:00 pm, details will be sent to all parents/carers shortly. Whatever age and stage
your child is at we would welcome you along so that you can find out about the quality of the offer
and the experiences of students past, present and future!

Walking, Talking Mocks (Year 11)
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The English, maths and science teams have started to offer an excellent opportunity to Year 11 students after lessons. They are
running ‘Walk, Talking Mocks’ in the main hall. This involves a teacher talking through an exam paper and provide model answers and
associated notes. Students follow the teacher (with their own copy of the paper) and can leave with a fully completed ‘perfect’
paper, alongside their own comments. These are open to all Year 11 students and the schedule has been shared with them all (and
can be seen below). Please encourage your children to attend. They are really powerful sessions.

A number of parents have asked us to clarify how we manage student access to toilets during the school day. Given that access to
a toilet is a fundamental right, this is a reasonable request which I am happy to respond to. The following gives an overview of our
policy and practise regarding students using the toilets during the school day.

The main toilet block (the Superloo) has 27 toilets and is located centrally. This remains open throughout the school day and is
staffed at break and lunch times in order to manage any queues
Other toilets are available in F block (one set on each floor), C block (for Sixth Formers), the LNC (for LNC students), in PE and
Dance
Students are encouraged to access the toilets before or after lessons whenever possible so as to reduce the impact on their
learning. The line which we use with staff and students is that a lesson time toilet visit should be “the exception rather than the
rule”. 
Nevertheless, students who require the toilet during a lesson can ask their teacher and will be given a yellow lanyard (to show
duty staff around the site that a member of staff is aware of them being out of class). They return the lanyard to the teacher on
their return to class.

The only additional nuance to our site is that the F-block is out of bounds at break and lunchtime because it houses our science
department. The science technicians use students’ break times to move chemicals and other equipment between the labs and
preparation areas. The presence of students in the corridors during these manoeuvres would represent a health and safety risk,
hence the need to close the area to students at these times. F block toilets are however available during lesson time (and before
and after school).

Some clarity on toilets



Please drive and park considerately when dropping off or picking up children

Thanks for your continued support,

Simon Liley, Headteacher
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We have had a number of concerned residents contacting us since the start of term to ask that we remind parents/carers about the
need to drive and park considerately when dropping off and picking up children. In particular we would ask that you avoid blocking
driveways, which may prevent residents from entering or leaving their homes. Many thanks for your consideration.

As many of you will already know we are now using BromCom in school to log every student’s attendance, rewards and sanctions. If
you have not already done so please ensure that you have the MCAS app installed on your phone/tablet/PC so that you can stay
informed about how your child is doing in school. If you are not already set up and using the system please click here to visit the
school website for further information and guidance. 

We are now communicating all of the homework on the MCAS platform, this allows you to see what has been set for your child so that
you can monitor their work at home. The completion of homework is tracked by the class teacher and they will add a ‘C1’
(consequence) to the MCAS system if any homework is not completed. Please do not worry if MCAS states that homework is ‘not
handed in’ as we are not using the MCAS system to track completion. If your child does not receive a ‘C1’ sanction you can assume
that they are completing their homework to the required standard.

If you have any feedback on the new system we would be grateful to receive it through the usual email channels. Many thanks for
your support.

My Child At School (MCAS) App - your window into your child’s school day

Year 11 WALKING TALKING MOCK SCHEDULE 2024-25

https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/home/mychildatschool/
https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/home/mychildatschool/


Student Bulletin

WaterAid visit

Student and Community News

Diary Dates

Every Monday we send the students a newsletter which includes important weekly events and notices, sports clubs,
and celebrates their achievements. Please click here to see this weeks Bulletin.

Link to The Student Bulletin

15/10/2024 Year 7, 7 Weeks In Meeting 
22/10/2024 Year 11 Parents Information Evening (invite only) - 
23/10/2024 LNC Open Evening / Race Night
24/10/2024 6th Form Open Evening
28/10/2024 - 1/11/2024 Half-Term Week
05/11/2024 Y7 Winchester Science & Planetarium Trip
11/11/2024 - 22/11/2024 Y11 Mock Exams
13/11/2024 Y10 Consultation Evening
15/11/2024 Children In Need 2024
28/11/2024 LNC Xmas Market

Our Geography department welcomed a visitor from WaterAid this week. A group of invited students participated with an
eagerness to engage on the important issues surrounding global water challenges.
The students demonstrated a strong understanding of the material and collaborated well with one another, asking insightful
questions and contributing thoughtful ideas throughout the session. It was wonderful to see their curiosity and interest in such a
meaningful topic!

https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/assets/Documents/Letters/The-Angmering-School-Student-Bulletin-Week-6-1.pdf


Key Contact Email Addresses Phone Numbers

Year 7 Key Contacts 

Mrs Jones & Mrs Moxham
(Attendance Officer) 

ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk
smoxham@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778323 and (01903) 778331

Miss Pegden (Head of Year 7) npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk  (01903) 778317

Mrs Ford (Student Support) &
Mrs O’Hare (Student Support)

sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk
dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778341 
(01903) 778389

Year 8 Key Contacts

Mrs Jones & Mrs Moxham
(Attendance Officer)

ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk
smoxham@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778323 and (01903) 778331

Mr Middleton (Head of Year 8) mmiddleton@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778339

Mrs Ford (Student Support) sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778341

Year 9 Key Contacts

Mrs Jones & Mrs Moxham
(Attendance Officer)

ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk
smoxham@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778323 and (01903) 778331

Mrs Wyatt (Head of Year 9) swyatt@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778303

Mrs Ford (Student Support) sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 772341

Year 10 Key Contacts

Mrs Jones & Mrs Moxham
(Attendance Officer)

ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk
smoxham@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778323 and (01903) 778331

Mrs Fillery (Head of Year 10) jfillery@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778311

Mrs O’Hare (Student Supoort) dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

Year 11 Key Contacts

Mrs Jones & Mrs Moxham
(Attendance Officer)

ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk
smoxham@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778323 and (01903) 778331

Mrs Hook (Head of Year 11) lhook@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778338

Mrs O’Hare (Student Support) dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

Key Contacts for parents/carers

mailto:npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk
mailto:swyatt@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk


Sixth Form Key Contacts

Sixth 
Form

Mrs Knox  (Leader of VI Form)
Mrs Carroll (VI Form Admin)
Emily Davies (VI Pastoral
Coordinator)

hknox@theangmeringschool.co.uk
pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778356
(01903) 778391
(01903) 778394

Key Contacts for parents/carers

 Absence Reporting Via Text Messaging - 07860054571

  Should my child go to School today?

mailto:hknox@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk
https://www.what0-18.nhs.uk/parentscarers/worried-your-child-unwell/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool



